ST/LIB/SER.B/A.60

# Index to Proceedings of the General Assembly

Twenty-first special session — 1999 Twenty-second special session — 1999



# DAG HAMMARSKJÖLD LIBRARY Bibliographical Series, No. A.60

ST/LIB/SER.B/A.60

UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATION Sales No. E.01.I.17

ISBN 92-1-100872-7 ISSN 0082-8157

Copyright © United Nations, 2001 All rights reserved Printed in United Nations, New York

# CONTENTS

Introduction	٧
Abbreviations	vii
21 <sup>ST</sup> SPECIAL SESSION	
Sessional information	3
Check-list of meetings	5
Agenda	7
Subject index	9
Explanatory note	13
Index to speeches	
Corporate names/countries	15
Speakers	23
Subjects	31
List of documents	35
List of resolutions	37
22 <sup>ND</sup> SPECIAL SESSION	
•	
Sessional information	41
Check-list of meetings	43
Agenda	45
Subject index	47
Explanatory note	51
Index to speeches	
Corporate names/countries	53
Speakers	~ .
	61
Subjects	61 69
Subjects List of documents	



# INTRODUCTION

The General Assembly, composed of all Member States, is the main deliberative organ of the United Nations and may discuss and make recommendations on all matters within the scope of the Charter. The General Assembly meets each year in regular session and holds special and emergency sessions as the need arises.

The Index to Proceedings of the General Assembly is a bibliographic guide to the proceedings and documentation of the General Assembly. The Index is prepared by the Dag Hammarskjöld Library, Department of Public Information, as one of the products of the United Nations Bibliographic Information System (UNBIS). This issue covers the 21<sup>st</sup> and 22<sup>nd</sup> special sessions of the General Assembly.

# The Twenty-first special session:

Devoted to the key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development.

# The Twenty-second special session:

Devoted to the review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

#### ARRANGEMENT OF THE INDEX

It consists of the following sections:

Sessional information, listing officers, and providing information on the rules of procedure and on the republication of the resolutions and decisions;

Check-list of meetings, listing the plenary meetings of the Assembly and the meetings of the Main Committees;

Agenda, listing items considered by and brought before the General Assembly together with the subject headings under which they appear in the Subject index;

Subject index, providing topical access to General Assembly documentation arranged alphabetically by agenda subjects and listing documents submitted under each agenda item, the meetings at which the items were considered and the action taken on each item;

List of documents, listing documents issued in connection with the session.

Resolutions adopted during the twenty-first and twentysecond special sessions, indicating the number and title of each resolution, the meeting number and date, the agenda item number, and the vote where appropriate;

Index to speeches, providing access to speeches made during the session. It is subdivided into three sections: corporate names/countries, speakers and subjects.

# DOCUMENTATION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

The symbols of the documents of the General Assembly begin with A/-, followed by the session number and an indication of the type of document or Main Committee to which they apply. The number following indicates the number of the document issued in that specific series.

For example: A/S-21/6 is the sixth in the series of main documents of the twenty-first special session.

In the series of main documents of the General Assembly's twenty-first special session, the symbols A/S-21/2, A/S-21/5/Rev.1 and A/S-21/7 are the Supplements to the Official Records of the General Assembly for that session.

Meeting records are numbered in a similar way. Thus the verbatim record of the first plenary meeting of the twenty-second special session of the General Assembly bears the symbol A/S-22/PV.1.

In accordance with criteria approved by the General Assembly for the provision of meeting records of United Nations bodies, the verbatim records of the plenary meetings are issued in only one form, as Official Records of the General Assembly. Corrections are issued after the end of each session in consolidated corrigenda.

Of the other documents, a few appear as printed Supplements to the Official Records (this is noted in the index).

Resolutions adopted by the General Assembly, first issued separately, are collected in a printed Supplement to the Official Records of each session. After their republication in the Official Records, these provisional documents are no longer available.

# HOW TO OBTAIN DOCUMENTS

Printed documentation of each session of the General Assembly may be obtained or purchased from authorized sales agents by providing the following information:

Official Records of the General Assembly, twenty-first and twenty-second special sessions:

**Meeting** ... (specify plenary or committee meeting number) for verbatim or summary record fascicles.

Supplement No. ... (specify supplement number) for documents issued in this form.

Annexes, Agenda item ... (specify agenda item number) for documents republished in the *Annexes*.

# **ABBREVIATIONS**

ACABQ Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

Add. Addendum, addenda

AIDS Acquired immune deficiency syndrome

Art. Article

ASEAN Association of South-East Asian Nations

ch. chapter(s)

Corr. Corrigendum; corrigenda

DPI Department of Public Information

ECA Economic Commission for Africa

ECE Economic Commission for Europe

ECLAC Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean

ECOSOC Economic and Social Council

EEC European Economic Community

ESCAP Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific

ESCOR Official Records of the Economic and Social Council

ESCWA Economic and Social Commission for Western Asia

EURATOM European Atomic Energy Community

FAO Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations

Fasc. Fascicle(s)

FMLN Frente Farabundo Martí para la Liberación Nacional

GAOR Official Records of the General Assembly

IAEA International Atomic Energy Agency

IBRD International Bank for Reconstruction and Development

ICJ International Court of Justice

ICSC International Civil Service Commission

ILO International Labour Organisation

IMF International Monetary Fund

IMO International Maritime Organization

INSTRAW International Research and Training Institute for the

Advancement of Women

ITU International Telecommunication Union

JIU Joint Inspection Unit

MINUGUA United Nations Verification Mission in Guatemala

MINURCA United Nations Mission in the Central African Republic

MINURSO United Nations Mission for the Referendum in Western Sahara

MONUA United Nations Observer Mission in Angola

NATO North Atlantic Treaty Organization

no. number(s)

OAS Organization of American States

OAU Organization of African Unity

OIC Organization of the Islamic Conference

ONUMOZ United Nations Operation in Mozambique

OSCE Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe

PLO Palestine Liberation Organization

POLISARIO Frente Popular para la Liberación de Saguía el-Hamra

y de Río de Oro

Rev. Revision

sess. session

Suppl. Supplement

UN United Nations

UNAMIR United Nations Assistance Mission for Rwanda

UNAVEM United Nations Angola Verification Mission

UNCITRAL United Nations Commission on International Trade Law

UNCTAD United Nations Conference on Trade and Development

UNDOF United Nations Disengagement Observer Force

UNDP United Nations Development Programme

UNDRO Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Coordinator

UNEP United Nations Environment Programme

Unesco United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

UNFICYP Inited Nations Respekted in Form of System

UNFRA: United Nations Reputation Fonds

UNHCR Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

UNICEF United Nations Children's Fund

UNIDIR United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research

UNIDO United Nations Industrial Development Organization

UNIFIL United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon

UNIKOM United Nations Iraq-Kuwait Observation Mission

UNITAR United Nations Institute for Training and Research

United Kingdom United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland

United States United States of America

UNMIBH United Nations Mission in Bosnia and Herzegovina

UNMIH United Nations Mission in Haiti

UNMIK United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo

UNMOT United Nations Mission of Observers in Tajikistan

UNOMIG United Nations Observer Mission in Georgia

UNOMIL United Nations Observer Mission in Liberia

UNOMSIL United Nations Mission of Observer in Sierra Leone

UNOSOM United Nations Operation in Somalia

UNPF-HQ United Nations Peace Forces Headquarters

UNPREDEP United Nations Preventive Deployment Force

UNPROFOR United Nations Protection Force

UNRWA United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine

Refugees in the Near East

UNTAES United Nations Transitional Administration for Eastern

Slavonia, Baranja and Western Sirmium

vol., vols. volume(s)

WHO World Health Organization

WMO World Meteorological Organization





# SESSIONAL INFORMATION

The twenty-first special session of the General Assembly was held at United Nations Headquarters in New York.

The session was declared open on Wednesday, 30 June 1999, by the Temporary President, Didier Opertti, Chairman of the delegation of Uruguay. It was declared closed on Friday, 2 July 1999.

A list of members of delegations to the session is contained in documents ST/SG/SER.C/L.600 and Add.1 (to be republished as *List of delegations* (GAOR, 53rd session)).

# S. OFFICERS S. S. S. S.

**President**: Didier Opertti (Uruguay) was elected by acclamation at the 1st plenary meeting.

VIce-Presidents: Representatives of the following States were elected at the 1<sup>st</sup> plenary meeting: Brunei Darussalam, Cameroon, China, France, Georgia, Germany, Lesotho, Liberia, Morocco, Myanmar, Nicaragua, Russian Federation, San Marino, Senegal Suriname, Syrian Arab Republic, Turkmenistan, Uganda, United Kingdom, United States and Yemen.

#### Credentials Committee

Chairman: Michael Powles (New Zealand) was elected unanimously at the 1st meeting.

# **General Committee**

Chairman: Didier Opertti (Uruguay), President of the General Assembly.

# Disarmament and International Security Committee (First Committee)

Chairman: Akmaral Arystanbekova (Kazakhstan) Vice-Chairperson of the 1st Committee would serve as Acting Chairperson of the Committee for the duration of the special session in the absence of the Chairman of the Committee.

# Special Political and Decolonization Committee (Fourth Committee)

Chairmen: Pablo Macedo (Mexico) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

# Economic and Financial Committee

(Second Committee)

Chairman: Bagher Asadi (Islamic Republic of Iran) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

# Social, Humanitarian and Cultural Committee (Third Committee)

Chairman: Ali Hachani (Tunisia) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

# Administrative and Budgetary Committee (Fifth Committee)

Chairman: Movses Abelian (Armenia) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

# Legal Committee (Sixth Committee)

Chairman: Jargalsaikhany Enkhsaikhan (Mongolia) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

# Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole

Chairman: Anwarul Karim Chowdhury (Bangladesh) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

12.11下西部11.12是此處趣之

# **RULES OF PROCEDURE**

The rules of procedure of the General Assembly, as amended up to 8 Oct. 1993 (A/520/Rev.15 and Amend. 1-2) and further amended by General Assembly resolution 48/264 of 29 July 1994, were in effect during the twenty-first special session.

# RESOLUTIONS AND DECISIONS

Resolutions and decisions of the 21<sup>st</sup> special session are collected in document A/S-21/T (GAOR, 21<sup>st</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 2).

Resolutions and decisions are also listed in the Subject index under appropriate headings.

# **CHECK-LIST OF MEETINGS**

# Plenary (Symbol A/S-21/PV.-)

Meeting	<u>Date, 1999</u>
1	30 June
2	30 June
3	30 June
4	1 July
5	1 July
6	1 July
7	2 July
8	2 July
9	2 July



# **AGENDA**

NOTE: Subject headings under which documentation related to agenda items is listed in the Subject Index, appear in capital letters following the title of the item.

- Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Uruguay (rule 30 of the rules of procedure).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)--OPENING
- 2. Minute of silent prayer or meditation (rule 62).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)--PRAYER OR MEDITATION
- Credentials of representatives to the twenty-first special session of the General Assembly:
  - (a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee;
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999). CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE-MEMBERS
  - (b) Report of the Credentials Committee.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999). CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE--REPORTS
- 4. Election of the President (rule 31).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999). PRESIDENT
- Report of the Commission on Population and Development acting as the preparatory committee for the 21st special session of the General Assembly.
  - See UN. COMMISSION ON POPULATION AND DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS

- 6. Organization of the session.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—WORK ORGANIZATION
- 7. Adoption of the agenda.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)--AGENDA
- Overall review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development.
  - See POPULATION--DEVELOPMENT--PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994)
- 9. Adoption of the final document.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT



# GENERAL ASSEMBLY – 21ST SPECIAL SESSION – 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS – SUBJECT INDEX

# POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994)

#### Reports

A/S-21/5 Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly. Issued: 1 July 1999.

A/S-21/5/Add.1 Report: addendum: key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly.

Issued: 1 July 1999.

A/S-21/5/Rev.1 (GAOR, 21st spec. sess., Suppl. no.3)
Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly.
Issued: 2000.

A/S-21/AC.1/L.1 Draft report / Ad Hoc Committee of the

Issued: 30 June 1999.

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

A/S-21/PV.2 (30 June 1999).

A/S-21/PV.3 (30 June 1999).

A/S-21/PV.4 (1 July 1999).

A/S-21/PV.5 (1 July 1999).

A/S-21/PV.6 (1 July 1999).

A/S-21/PV.7 (2 July 1999).

A/S-21/PV.8 (2 July 1999).

A/S-21/PV.9 (2 July 1999).

At the 9th meeting, the draft resolution in A/S-21/5 entitled "Proposals for key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development" was adopted without vote: resolution S-21/2.

# Resolutions

A/RES/S-21/2 Key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development.

Adopts the key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development annexed to the present resolution. (Adopted without vote, 9th meeting, 2 July 1999)

# **UN-BUDGET CONTRIBUTIONS**

#### General documents

A/S-21/3 Letter, 30 June 1999, from the Secretary-General addressed to the President of the General Assembly; lists 32 Member States in arrears in the payment of their financial contributions to the Organization under the terms of Art. 19 of the Charter.

# **UN-BUDGET CONTRIBUTIONS (continued)**

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the Assembly took note of the information in document A/S-21/3 that 32 Member States are in arrears in the payment of their financial contributions to the Organization under the terms of Art. 19 of the Charter.

# UN. COMMISSION ON POPULATION AND DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS

#### Reports

A/S-21/2 (GAOR, 21st spec. sess., Suppl. no.1) Report / Commission on Population and Development acting as the prepratory committee for the 21st session of the General Assembly.

Issued: 1999.

A/S-21/2/Add.1 Report on its resumed session /
Commission on Population and Development acting as
the prepratory committee for the 21st session of the
General Assembly.

Issued: 29 June 1999.

A/S-21/2/Add.2 Report on its resumed session /
Commission on Population and Development acting as
the prepratory committee for the 21st session of the
General Assembly.

Issued: 29 June 1999.

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-AGENDA

# <u>Reports</u>

A/S-21/2 (GAOR, 21st spec. sess., Suppl. no.1) Report / Commission on Population and Development acting as the prepratory committee for the 21st session of the General Assembly. Issued: 1999.

# General documents

A/S-21/1 Provisional agenda of the 21st special session of the General Assembly to convene at the UN Headquarters on Wednesday, 30 June 1999.

A/S-21/6 Agenda of the 21st special session of the General Assembly, adopted at the 1st plenary meeting, 30 June 1999.

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, provisional agenda contained in document A/S-21/2 was adopted: decision S-21/22.

# GENERAL ASSEMBLY – 21ST SPECIAL SESSION – 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS – SUBJECT INDEX

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CLOSING

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.9 (2 July 1999).

At the 9th meeting, the President declared the 21st special session of the General Assembly closed.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE—MEMBERS

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the members of the Credentials Committee, who served at the 53rd regular session of the Assembly, were appointed to serve at the 21st special session-namely China, Fiji, Jamaica, Mali, New Zealand, Russian Federation, United States, Venezuela and Zimbabwe: decision S-21/11.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE-REPORTS

#### Reports

A/S-21/4 Report / Credentials Committee. Issued: 30 June 1999.

# <u>Discussion in plenary</u>

A/S-21/PV.7 (2 July 1999).

At the 7th meeting, draft resolution in A/S-21/4 was adopted without vote: resolution S-21/1.

# Resolutions

A/RES/S-21/1 Credentials of representatives to the 21st special session of the General Assembly.

Approves the report of the Credentials Committee. (Adopted without vote, 7th meeting, 2 July 1999)

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT

#### Reports

A/S-21/5 Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly.

Issued: 1 July 1999.

A/S-21/5/Add.1 Report: addendum: key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly.

Issued: 1 July 1999.

A/S-21/5/Rev.1 (GAOR, 21st spec. sess., Suppl. no.3)
Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 21st special session, General Assembly.
Issued: 2000.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (continued)

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.9 (2 July 1999).

At the 9th meeting, the draft resolution in A/S-21/5 entitled "Proposals for key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development" was adopted without vote: resolution S-21/2.

#### Resolutions

A/RES/S-21/2 Key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development.

Adopts the key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development annexed to the present resolution. (Adopted without vote, 9th meeting, 2 July 1999)

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—OPENING

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

The 21st special session of the General Assembly was declared open by the Temporary President, Didier Opertti, Chairman of the delegation of Uruguay.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-PRAYER OR MEDITATION

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, members of the General Assembly observed a minute of silent prayer or meditation to mark the opening of the 21st special session of the General Assembly.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—PRESIDENT

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the President of the 53rd regular session, Didier Opertti (Uruguay), was elected President of General Assembly at its 21st special session by acclamation: decision S-21/12.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—RESOLUTIONS AND DECISIONS

# Reports

A/S-21/7 (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 2)
Resolutions and decisions adopted by the General
Assembly during its 21st special session, 30 June-2 July
1999.

Issued: 2000.

# GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS - SUBJECT INDEX

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—WORK ORGANIZATION

#### Reports

A/S-21/2 (GAOR, 21st spec. sess., Suppl. no.1) Report / Commission on Population and Development acting as the prepratory committee for the 21st session of the General Assembly. Issued: 1999.

# Discussion in plenary

# A/S-21/PV.1 (30 June 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the Assembly decided the following: the Vice-Presidents of the 53rd regular session would serve in the same capacity at the 21st special session: decision S-21/13; the Chairmen of the Main Committees of the 53rd regular session would serve in the same capacity at the 21st special session, in the absence of the Chairman of the 1st Committee, its Vice-Chairperson will be acting Chairperson of the Committee for the duration of the special session: decision S-21/14; the Bureau of the preparatory committee would serve as the Bureau of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole of the 21st special session, Anwarul Karim Chowdhury (Bangladesh) was elected Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole of the 21st Special Session: decision S-21/15; the draft decision II in A/S-21/2, entitled "Organizational arrangements for the 21st special session of the General Assembly" was adopted without vote: decision S-21/21.

# A/S-21/PV.9 (2 July 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the Assembly agreed that the following 3 non-governmental organizations may make statements in the plenary meeting: International Planned Parenthood Federation, the International Right to Life Federation, and Development Alternatives with Women for a New Era: decision S-21/23.



# **INDEX TO SPEECHES**

# **EXPLANATORY NOTE**

The General Assembly permits certain petitioners to address the Committees in their personal capacity. In such cases, a triple asterisk (\*\*\*) appears in place of the corporate name/country affiliation in each section of the Index to speeches.



#### Albania

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Leskaj, Valentine - A/S-21/PV.9

# Algeria

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Baali, Abdallah -- A/S-21/PV.7

#### Angola

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Van Dunem "Mbinda", Afonso – A/S-21/PV.6

# Antigua and Barbuda

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Browne, Gaston -- AVS-21/PV.4

#### Argentina

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Carreras, Aldo – A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Carreras, Aldo – A/S-21/PV.9

# Armenia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Abelian, Movses – A/S-21/PV.4

# Australia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ruddock, Philip - A/S-21/PV.4 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) March, Alan - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Austria

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Bartenstein, Martin – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Azerbaijan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Nagiyev, Ali – A/S-21/PV.5

# **Bahamas**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Knowles, Ronald - A/S-21/PV.5

# Bahrain

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Buallay, Jassim - A/S-21/PV.3

#### Bangladesh

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Yusuf, Salah Uddin – A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Barbados

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Miller, Billie - A/S-21/PV.6

#### Belarus

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Pavlov, Valery - A/S-21/PV.8

#### **Belgium**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Adam, Andre – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Belize

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Santos, Carlos – A/S-21/PV.6

#### Benin

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Agossou, Albert - A/S-21/PV.4

# Bolivia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Reyes Villa, Erick -- A/S-21/PV.4

#### **Botswana**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Butale, Chapson - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Brazil

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Serra, Jose - A/S-21/PV.2

#### Bulgaria

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Boyadjiev, Petar – A/S-21/PV.5

# **Burkina Faso**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Cisse, Abdul Kader - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Cambodia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sun Huot, Hong – A/S-21/PV.7

#### Cameroon

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Messi, Andre Tsala – A/S-21/PV.8

#### Canada

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Wilson, Lois - A/S-21/PV.2

# Caribbean Community

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Gordon, Osmond - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Chile

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Quintana, German - A/S-21/PV.2

#### China

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Wang, Zhongyu – A/S-21/PV.1 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Zhang, Weiqing – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Colombia, Vice-President

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Bell Lemus, Gustavo – A/S-21/PV.1

# Costa Rica

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Valerín, Gloria - A/S-21/PV.5

#### Côte d'Ivoire

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Bouah-Kamon, Claude - A/S-21/PV.1

# Croatia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Reiner, Zeliko - A/S-21/PV.7

#### Cuba

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Taladrid, Raul – A/S-21/PV.4

# Cyprus

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Loizou, Agis - A/S-21/PV.3

# Czech Republic

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rusnok, Jiri - A/S-21/PV.7

# Democratic People's Republic of Korea

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Li, Hyong Chol - A/S-21/PV.5 Vongsay, Kithong - A/S-21/PV.4

#### Denmark

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Nielson, Poul - A/S-21/PV.8

# Development Alternatives with Women for a New Era

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sen, Gita. – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Djibouti

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Youssouf, Hawa - A/S-21/PV.7

# Dominican Republic

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Latorre, Eduardo - A/S-21/PV.6

# **Ecuador**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hermida Bustos, Cesar - A/S-21/PV.2

# Egypt

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Tallawi, Mervat - A/S-21/PV.2

#### El Salvador

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lopez Beltran, Francisco – A/S-21/PV.2

# **Equatorial Guinea**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Nve Ngu, Antonio-Fernando - A/S-21/PV.4

#### Estonia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Saks, Katrin - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Ethiopia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Manyazewal, Mekonnen – A/S-21/PV.3

# **European Commission**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Boselli, Luigi - A/S-21/PV.9

# **European Union**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Zypries, Brigitte (Germany) – A/S-21/PV.1

# Fiji

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Cokanasiga, Isimeli Jale - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Finland

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lintonen, Kirsti - A/S-21/PV.8

#### France

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Kouchner, Bernard – A/S-21/PV.7

# Gambia. Vice-President

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Njie-Saidy, Isatou - A/S-21/PV.4

# Georgia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Mirjanashvili, Marjam - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Ghana

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ahwoi, Kwamena - A/S-21/PV.1

#### Greece

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kotsonis, Theodoros - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Guam

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Gutierrez, Carl – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Guatemala

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) De Hegel, Rossana - A/S-21/PV.4 Rosenthal, Gert - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Guinea

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Aribot, Bruce Mariama – A/S-21/PV.6

#### Guyana

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Chandarpal, Indra – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Haiti

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Andre, Jean - A/S-21/PV.6

# Holy See

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Martino, Renato – A/S-21/PV.9 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Reinert, James – A/S-21/PV.9

#### **Honduras**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Mercado, Orellana - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Hungary

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Gogl, Arpad -- A/S-21/PV.2 Vukovich, Gabriella -- A/S-21/PV.9

#### India

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Ezhilmalai, Dalit - A/S-21/PV.8

# Indonesia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Oka, Ida Bagus - A/S-21/PV.7

# International Organization for Migration

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Schatzer, Peter. – A/S-21/PV.9

# International Planned Parenthood Federation

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Brueggemann, Ingar - A/S-21/PV.9

# International Right to Life Federation

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Head, Jeanne - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Iran (Islamic Republic of)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Farhadi, Mohammad – A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Zarie Zare, Mohammed – A/S-21/PV.9

# Iraq

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hasan, Saeed – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Ireland

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Cowen, Brian - A/S-21/PV.3

#### Israel

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Adam, Ron - A/S-21/PV.8 Ben-Shalom, Yigal - A/S-21/PV.3

# Italy

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Fulci, Francesco - A/S-21/PV.1

#### Jamaica

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Buchanan, Donald – A/S-21/PV.5

#### Japan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Machimura, Nobutaka - A/S-21/PV.5

# Jordan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Al-Zenat, Nabil - A/S-21/PV.6

#### Kazakhstan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Dzhaganova, Altynshash - A/S-21/PV.8

#### Kenya

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sumbeiywo, Elijah - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Kuwait

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Abulhasan, Mohammad – A/S-21/PV.5 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Al Awdi. Bader – A/S-21/PV.9

# Kyrgyzstan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rysalievy, Imankadyr - A/S-21/PV.5

#### Latvia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Priedkalns, Janis - A/S-21/PV.2

# League of Arab States

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Swedan, Daw - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Lesotho

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ketso, L.V. – A/S-21/PV.4

# Libyan Arab Jamahiriya

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Elalous, Salah - A/S-21/PV.9

# Liechtenstein

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Fritsche, Claudia – A/S-21/PV.8

#### Lithuania

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Blinkeviciute, Vilija – A/S-21/PV.1

# Luxembourg

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Eπ, Lydie – A/S-21/PV.4

# Madagascar

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Jaotody, Noeline – A/S-21/PV.2

#### Malawi

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rubadiri, David - A/S-21/PV.7

# Malaysia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ismaii, Zaleha - A/S-21/PV.5

#### Maldives

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Zaki, Ibrahim Hussain - A/S-21/PV.5

#### Mali

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Gassama, Elhadj Seydou - A/S-21/PV.6

#### Malta

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Saliba, George – A/S-21/PV.9 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Saliba, George – A/S-21/PV.9

# Marshall Islands

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Relang, Jackeo - A/S-21/PV.9

# **Mauritius**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Neewoor, Anund - A/S-21/PV.4

#### Mexico

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Pescador, Jose - A/S-21/PV.3

# Mongolia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sonin, Sodvyin - A/S-21/PV.7

#### Morocco

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Aouad, Abdelhamid – A/S-21/PV.5 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Aouad, Abdelhamid – A/S-21/PV.9

#### Mozambique

POPULATION—DEVELOPMENT—PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Simao, Leonardo Santos — A/S-21/PV.5

# Myanmar

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Saw, Tun -- A/S-21/PV.4

#### Namibia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Mensah, Margareth - A/S-21/PV.2

#### Nepal

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Shrestha, Omkar Prasad – A/S-21/PV.8

#### Netherlands

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Dongen, Antoine van - A/S-21/PV.4

#### New Zealand

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Te Heuheu, Georgina – A/S-21/PV.2

#### Nicaragua

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Padilla, Max - A/S-21/PV.2
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Padilla, Max - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Niger

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sidikou, Maman Sambo - A/S-21/PV.9

# Nigeria

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Osio, Etanomare – A/S-21/PV.4

#### Norway

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Johnson, Hilde - A/S-21/PV.3

# OAU

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kebe, Amadou -- A/S-21/PV.9

# Organization of the Islamic Conference

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lamani, Mokhtar - A/S-21/PV.9

#### **Pakistan**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hashmi, Makhdoom Muhammad Javed - A/S-21/PV.8

#### **Palestine**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Abu Libdeh, Hasan - A/S-21/PV.7 Barghouti, Somaia - A/S-21/PV.8

# Panama

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Calderon, Leonor – A/S-21/PV.2

#### Papua New Guinea

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Demas, Joseph – A/S-21/PV.6

#### Paraguay

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Saguier, Miguel – A/S-21/PV.6

#### Peru. Presidente

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Fujimori, Alberto - A/S-21/PV.1

#### **Philippines**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Medalla, Felipe -- A/S-21/PV.4

#### Poland

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kropiwnicki, Jerzy – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Portugal

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Marques Amado, Luis – A/S-21/PV.7

#### Qatar

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Al-Hajri, Ali - A/S-21/PV.9
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Al-Jahn, Ali - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Republic of Korea

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Cha, Heung-bong – A/S-21/PV.8

#### Republic of Moldova

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hotineau, Vladimir – A/S-21/PV.5

#### Romania

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Marinescu, Smona – A/S-21/PV.4

#### Russian Federation. Deputy Prime Minister

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Matvienko, Valentina – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Saint Kitts and Nevis.

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Martin, Earl - A/S-21/PV.7

#### Saint Lucia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Flood-Beaubrun, Sarah - A/S-21/PV.7

#### Samoa

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Telefoni, Misa – A/S-21/PV.2

#### Senegal

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Sall, Ibrahima – A/S-21/PV.5

# Singapore

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Tarmugi, Abdulla - A/S-21/PV.8

# Slovakia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Magvasi, Peter – A/S-21/PV.7

#### Slovenia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rop, Tone – A/S-21/PV.7

# Solomon Islands

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Fono, Fred - A/S-21/PV.7

# South Africa

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kumalo, Dumisani - A/S-21/PV.1

# Sovereign Military Order of Malta

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lindal, Hreinne – A/S-21/PV.9

# Spain

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Arias, Inocencio – A/S-21/PV.1

#### Sri Lanka

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) De Saram, John – A/S-21/PV.4

#### Sudan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Garang, Galwak - A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Rahmtalla, Mubarak - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Suriname

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Mungra, Subhas - A/S-21/PV.5

#### Swaziland

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Dlamini, Moses - A/S-21/PV.2

#### Sweden

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Bergh, Lise - A/S-21/PV.6

# Switzerland

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Haug, Werner - A/S-21/PV.9

#### Syrian Arab Republic

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Al-Sbei'i, Abdul - A/S-21/PV.7

# Tajikistan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Alimov, Rashid -- A/S-21/PV.8

#### Thailand

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Wirasamban, Voravee – A/S-21/PV.7

# The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Calovski, Naste - A/S-21/PV.9

# Togo

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Pre, Simfeitcheou – A/S-21/PV.8

# Trinidad and Tobago

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ramsaran, Manohar -- A/S-21/PV.4

#### Tunisia

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hachani, Ali – A/S-21/PV.2

# Turkey

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Durmus, Osman - A/S-21/PV.4

#### Turkmenistan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ataeva, Aksoltan - A/S-21/PV.7

#### Uganda

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ssendaula, Gerald – A/S-21/PV.3

#### Ukraine

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Chalyi, Olexander - A/S-21/PV.2

# UN. Commission on Population and Development. Chairman

UN. COMMISSION ON POPULATION AND DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS (Agenda item 5)
Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim (Bangladesh) - A/S-21/PV.1

# UN. General Assembly (21st special sess. : 1999). President

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) -- A/S-21/PV.1
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-AGENDA (Agenda item 7)
Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) -- A/S-21/PV.1
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-WORK ORGANIZATION (Agenda item 6)
Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) -- A/S-21/PV.1

# UN. General Assembly. (21st special sess. : 1999). Vice-President

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Mra, Win (Myanmar) — A/S-21/PV.9

# UN. Secretary-General

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Annan, Kofi - A/S-21/PV.1

# United Arab Emirates

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Al-Mualla, Sheikh Humaid - A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Al-Hammadi, Hassan - A/S-21/PV.9

# United Kingdom

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Short, Clare – A/S-21/PV.2

# United Republic of Tanzania

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Malocho, Nassoro - A/S-21/PV.5

#### **United States**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Loy, Frank - A/S-21/PV.7 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) Pollack, Margaret - A/S-21/PV.9

# Uruguay

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Pérez-Otermin, Jorge - A/S-21/PV.6

# Uzbekistan

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Vohidov, Alisher – A/S-21/PV.5

# Vanuatu

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Song Shem, Keiasipai - A/S-21/PV.9

# Venezuela

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rojas Urbina, Yolanda - A/S-21/PV.8

# **Viet Nam**

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Tran Thi, Trung Chien – A/S-21/PV.5

#### Yemen

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Al-Sindi, Mohamed – A/S-21/PV.9

# Yemen (continued)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Al-Dailmi, Ali — A/S-21/PV.9

#### Zambia, Vice-President

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Tembo, Christon - A/S-21/PV.2

# Zimbabwe

# Abelian, Movses (Armenia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Abu Libdeh, Hasan (Palestine)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

#### Abulhasan, Mohammad (Kuwait)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

#### Adam, Andre (Belgium)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Adam, Ron (Israel)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Agossou, Albert (Benin)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Ahwoi, Kwamena (Ghana)

POPLILATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

#### Al Awdi, Bader (Kuwait)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Al-Dailmi, Ali (Yemen)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Al-Hajri, Ali (Qatar)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Al-Hammadi, Hassan (United Arab Emirates)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Al-Jahri, Ali (Qatar)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Al-Mualia, Sheikh Humaid (United Arab Emirates)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Al-Sbei'i, Abdul (Syrian Arab Republic)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Al-Sindi, Mohamed (Yemen)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Al-Zenat, Nabil (Jordan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-21/PV.6

#### Alimov, Rashid (Tajikistan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Andre, Jean (Haiti)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

# Annan, Kofi (UN. Secretary-General)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Aouad, Abdelhamid (Morocco)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Arias, Inocencio (Spain)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Aribot, Bruce Mariama (Guinea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-21/PV.6

# Ataeva, Aksoltan (Turkmenistan)

# Baali, Abdallah (Algeria)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Barghouti, Somaia (Palestine)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Bartenstein, Martin (Austria)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Bell Lemus, Gustavo (Colombia. Vice-President)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

#### Ben-Shalom, Yigal (Israel)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Bergh, Lise (Sweden)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.6

# Blinkeviciute, Vilija (Lithuania)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Boselli, Luigi (European Commission)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Bouah-Kamon, Claude (Côte d'Ivoire)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Boyadjiev, Petar (Bulgaria)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.5

# Browne, Gaston (Antigua and Barbuda)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Brueggemann, Ingar (International Planned Parenthood Federation)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Buallay, Jassim (Bahrain)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Buchanan, Donald (Jamaica)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Butale, Chapson (Botswana)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Calderon, Leonor (Panama)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Calovski, Naste (The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Carreras, Aldo (Argentina)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Cha, Heung-bong (Republic of Korea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Chalyi, Olexander (Ukraine)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Chandarpal, Indra (Guyana)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim (Bangladesh)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim (Bangladesh) (UN. Commission on Population and Development. Chairman)

UN. COMMISSION ON POPULATION AND DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS (Agenda item 5) A/S-21/PV.1

# Cisse, Abdul Kader (Burkina Faso)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Cokanasiga, Isimeli Jale (Fiji)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Cowen, Brian (Ireland)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# De Hegel, Rossana (Guatemala)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# De Saram, John (Sri Lanka)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Demas, Joseph (Papua New Guinea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

# Dlamini, Moses (Swaziland)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Dongen, Antoine van (Netherlands)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Durmus, Osman (Turkey)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Dzhaganova, Altynshash (Kazakhstan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Elalous, Salah (Libyan Arab Jamahiriya)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Err, Lydie (Luxembourg)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Ezhilmalai, Dalit (India)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Farhadi, Mohammad (Iran (Islamic Republic of))

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

#### Flood-Beaubrun, Sarah (Saint Lucia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

#### Fono, Fred (Solomon Islands)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Fritsche, Claudia (Liechtenstein)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Fujimori, Alberto (Peru. Presidente)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Fulci, Francesco (Italy)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Garang, Galwak (Sudan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Gassama, Elhadj Seydou (Mali)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

# Gogl, Arpad (Hungary)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Gordon, Osmond (Caribbean Community)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Gutierrez, Carl (Guam)

# Hachani, Ali (Tunisia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Hasan, Saeed (iraq)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Hashmi, Makhdoom Muhammad Javed (Pakistan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Haug, Werner (Switzerland)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Head, Jeanne (International Right to Life Federation)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Hermida Bustos, Cesar (Ecuador)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Hotineau, Vladimir (Republic of Moldova)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Hove, R.C. (Zimbabwe)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Ismail, Zaleha (Malaysia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Jaotody, Noeline (Madagascar)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Johnson, Hilde (Norway)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Kebe, Amadou (OAU)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Ketso, L.V. (Lesotho)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Knowles, Ronald (Bahamas)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Kotsonis, Theodoros (Greece)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

# Kouchner, Bernard (France)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Kropiwnicki, Jerzy (Poland)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Kumalo, Dumisani (South Africa)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# Lamani, Mokhtar (Organization of the Islamic Conference)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Latorre, Eduardo (Dominican Republic)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

# Leskaj, Valentine (Albania)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Li, Hyong Chol (Democratic People's Republic of Korea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Lindal, Hreinne (Sovereign Military Order of Malta)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Lintonen, Kirsti (Finland)

# Loizou, Agis (Cyprus)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# Lopez Beltran, Francisco (El Salvador)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Loy, Frank (United States)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Machimura, Nobutaka (Japan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

#### Magvasi, Peter (Slovakia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Malocho, Nassoro (United Republic of Tanzania)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Manyazewal, Mekonnen (Ethiopia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

# March, Alan (Australia)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Marinescu, Smona (Romania)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Marques Amado, Luis (Portugal)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Martin, Earl (Saint Kitts and Nevis)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Martino, Renato (Holy See)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Matvienko, Valentina (Russian Federation. Deputy Prime Minister)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-21/PV.1

# Medalla, Felipe (Philippines)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Mensah, Margareth (Namibia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.2

#### Mercado, Orellana (Honduras)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Messi, Andre Tsala (Cameroon)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Miller, Billie (Barbados)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

# Mirianashvili, Mariam (Georgia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

# Mra, Win (Myanmar) (UN. General Assembly. (21st special sess.: 1999). Vice-President)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Mungra, Subhas (Suriname)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Nagiyev, Ali (Azerbaijan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Neewoor, Anund (Mauritius)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Nielson, Poul (Denmark)

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Njie-Saidy, Isatou (Gambia. Vice-President)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Nve Ngu, Antonio-Fernando (Equatorial Guinea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Oka, Ida Bagus (Indonesia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) (UN. General Assembly (21st special sess. : 1999). President)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-AGENDA (Agenda item 7) A/S-21/PV.1 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-WORK ORGANIZATION (Agenda item 6) A/S-21/PV.1

#### Osio, Etanomare (Nigeria)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

# Padilla, Max (Nicaragua)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Pavlov, Valery (Belarus)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Pérez-Otermin, Jorge (Uruguay)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

### Pescador, Jose (Mexico)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

#### Pollack, Margaret (United States)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

## Pre, Simfeitcheou (Togo)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Priedkalns, Janis (Latvia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV 2

### Quintana, German (Chile)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

#### Rahmtalla, Mubarak (Sudan)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Ramsaran, Manohar (Trinidad and Tobago)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Reiner, Zeljko (Croatia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

### Reinert, James (Holy See)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

### Relang, Jackeo (Marshall Islands)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Reyes Villa, Erick (Bolivia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Rojas Urbina, Yolanda (Venezuela)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

## Rop, Tone (Slovenia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

### Rosenthal, Gert (Guatemala)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Rubadiri, David (Malawi)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

### Ruddock, Philip (Australia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Rusnok, Jiri (Czech Republic)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

#### Rysalieyv, Imankadyr (Kyrgyzstan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

#### Saguier, Miguel (Paraguay)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.6

#### Saks, Katrin (Estonia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Saliba, George (Malta)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Sall, Ibrahima (Senegal)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

#### Santos, Carlos (Belize)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

### Saw, Tun (Myanmar)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.4

# Schatzer, Peter. (International Organization for Migration)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-21/PV.9

# Sen, Gita. (Development Alternatives with Women for a New Era)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

### Serra, Jose (Brazil)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

#### Short, Clare (United Kingdom)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

#### Shrestha, Omkar Prasad (Nepal)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Sidikou, Maman Sambo (Niger)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Simao, Leonardo Santos (Mozambique)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

## Song Shem, Keiasipai (Vanuatu)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Sonin, Sodvyin (Mongolia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

#### Ssendaula, Gerald (Uganda)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

### Sumbelywo, Elijah (Kenya)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Sun Huot, Hong (Cambodia)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

### Swedan, Daw (League of Arab States)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Taladrid, Raul (Cuba)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

#### Tallawi, Mervat (Egypt)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

#### Tarmugi, Abdulla (Singapore)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.8

#### Te Heuheu, Georgina (New Zealand)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

# Telefoni, Misa (Samoa)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-21/PV.2

#### Tembo, Christon (Zambia. Vice-President)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

## Tran Thi, Trung Chien (Viet Nam)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

#### Valerín, Gloria (Costa Rica)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Van Dunem "Mbinda", Afonso (Angola)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.6

#### Vohidov, Alisher (Uzbekistan)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

# Vongsay, Kithong (Democratic People's Republic of Korea)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.4

## Vukovich, Gabriella (Hungary)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.9

## Wang, Zhongyu (China)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

## Wilson, Lois (Canada)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.2

## Wirasamban, Voravee (Thailand)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

## Youssouf, Hawa (Djibouti)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.7

# Yusuf, Salah Uddin (Bangladesh)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.3

## Zaki, Ibrahim Hussain (Maldives)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.5

### Zarie Zare, Mohammed (Iran (Islamic Republic of))

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

# Zhang, Weiqing (China)

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-21/PV.9

#### Zypries, Brigitte (Germany) (European Union)

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-21/PV.1

# GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SUBJECTS

POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)	POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)
Albania	Côte d'Ivoire
Leskaj, Valentine – A/S-21/PV.9	
Algeria	Bouah-Kamon, Claude – A/S-21/PV.1
	Croatia
Baali, Abdallah – A/S-21/PV.7	Reiner, Zeljko – A/S-21/PV.7
Angola	Cuba
Van Dunem "Mbinda", Afonso – A/S-21/PV.6	Taladrid, Raul – A/S-21/PV.4
Antigua and Barbuda	Cyprus
Browne, Gaston - A/S-21/PV.4	Loizou, Agis - A/S-21/PV.3
Argentina	Czech Republic
Carreras, Aldo – A/S-21/PV.3	Rusnok, Jiri – A/S-21/PV.7
Armenia	Democratic People's Republic of Korea
Abelian, Movses – A/S-21/PV.4	Li, Hyong Chol – A/S-21/PV.5
Australia	Vongsay, Kithong - A/S-21/PV.4
Ruddock, Philip – A/S-21/PV.4	Denmark
Austria	Nielson, Poul – A/S-21/PV.8
Bartenstein, Martin – A/S-21/PV.1	Development Alternatives with Women for a New Era
Azerbaijan	Sen, Gita A/S-21/PV.9
Nagiyev, Ali – A/S-21/PV.5	Djibouti
Bahamas	Youssouf, Hawa – A/S-21/PV.7
Knowles, Ronald - A/S-21/PV.5	Dominican Republic
Bahrain	Latorre, Eduardo – A/S-21/PV.6
Buallay, Jassim – A/S-21/PV.3	Ecuador
Bangladesh	Hermida Bustos, Cesar A/S-21/PV.2
Yusuf, Salah Uddin – A/S-21/PV.3	Egypt
Barbados	
	Tallawi, Mervat A/S-21/PV.2
Miller, Billie – A/S-21/PV.6	El Salvador
Belarus	Lopez Beltran, Francisco – A/S-21/PV.2
Pavlov, Valery – A/S-21/PV.8	Equatorial Guinea
Belgium	Nve Ngu, Antonio-Fernando – A/S-21/PV.4
Adam, Andre – A/S-21/PV.1	Estonia
Belize	Saks, Katrin – A/S-21/PV.8
Santos, Carlos - A/S-21/PV.6	Ethiopia
Benin	Manyazewal, Mekonnen – A/S-21/PV.3
	Furnan Commission
Agossou, Albert – A/S-21/PV.4	European Commission
Bolivia	Boselli, Luigi – A/S-21/PV.9
Reyes Villa, Erick – A/S-21/PV.4	European Union
Botswana	Zypries, Brigitte (Germany) – A/S-21/PV.1
Butale, Chapson – A/S-21/PV.8	Fiji
Brazil	Cokanasiga, Isimeli Jale - A/S-21/PV.8
Serra, Jose – A/S-21/PV.2	Finland
Bulgaria	Lintonen, Kirsti – A/S-21/PV.8
Boyadjiev, Petar – A/S-21/PV.5	France
Burkina Faso	Kouchner, Bernard – A/S-21/PV.7
Cisse, Abdul Kader – A/S-21/PV.8	Gambia. Vice-President
Cambodia	Njie-Saidy, Isatou – A/S-21/PV.4
Sun Huot, Hong - A/S-21/PV.7	Georgia
Cameroon	Mirianashvili, Mariam – A/S-21/PV.9
Messi, Andre Tsala – A/S-21/PV.8	Ghana
Canada	Ahwoi, Kwamena – A/S-21/PV.1
Wilson, Lois – A/S-21/PV.2	Greece
Caribbean Community	Kotsonis, Theodoros – A/S-21/PV.8
Gordon, Osmond – A/S-21/PV.9	Guam
Chile	Gutierrez, Carl - A/S-21/PV.9
Quintana, German – A/S-21/PV.2	Guatemala
China	De Hegel, Rossana – A/S-21/PV.4
Wang, Zhongyu – A/S-21/PV.1	Rosenthal, Gert – A/S-21/PV.9
Colombia. Vice-President	Guinea
Bell Lemus, Gustavo – A/S-21/PV.1	Aribot, Bruce Mariama – A/S-21/PV.6

Costa Rica

Valerín, Gloria - A/S-21/PV.5

Guyana Chandarpal, Indra – A/S-21/PV.9

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SUBJECTS

#### POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued) ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued) Malaysia Andre, Jean - A/S-21/PV.6 Ismail, Zaleha - A/S-21/PV.5 Holy See Maldives Martino, Renato - A/S-21/PV.9 Zaki, Ibrahim Hussain - A/S-21/PV.5 Honduras Mercado, Orellana - A/S-21/PV.9 Gassama, Elhadj Seydou - A/S-21/PV.6 Malta Hungary Gogl, Arpad - A/S-21/PV.2 Saliba, George - A/S-21/PV.9 Vukovich, Gabriella - A/S-21/PV.9 Marshall Islands India Relang, Jackeo - A/S-21/PV.9 Ezhilmalai, Dalit - A/S-21/PV.8 Mauritius Neewoor, Anund - A/S-21/PV.4 Indonesia Oka, Ida Bagus - A/S-21/PV.7 Mexico International Organization for Migration Pescador, Jose - A/S-21/PV.3 Schatzer, Peter. - A/S-21/PV.9 Mongolia International Planned Parenthood Federation Sonin, Sodvyin - A/S-21/PV.7 Brueggemann, Ingar - A/S-21/PV.9 Morocco International Right to Life Federation Aouad, Abdelhamid - A/S-21/PV.5 Head, Jeanne - A/S-21/PV.9 Mozambique Iran (Islamic Republic of) Simao, Leonardo Santos - A/S-21/PV.5 Farhadi, Mohammad - A/S-21/PV.3 Myanmar Saw, Tun - A/S-21/PV.4 Hasan, Saeed - A/S-21/PV.1 Namibia Ireland Mensah, Margareth - A/S-21/PV.2 Cowen, Brian - A/S-21/PV.3 Nepal Israel Shrestha, Omkar Prasad - A/S-21/PV.8 Adam, Ron - A/S-21/PV.8 Netherlands Ben-Shalom, Yigal - A/S-21/PV.3 Dongen, Antoine van - A/S-21/PV.4 Italy New Zealand Te Heuheu, Georgina - A/S-21/PV.2 Fulci, Francesco - A/S-21/PV.1 Jamaica Nicaragua Buchanan, Donald - A/S-21/PV.5 Padilla, Max - A/S-21/PV.2 Japan Machimura, Nobutaka - A/S-21/PV.5 Sidikou, Maman Sambo - A/S-21/PV.9 Jordan Nigeria Al-Zenat, Nabil - A/S-21/PV.6 Osio, Etanomare - A/S-21/PV.4 Kazakhstan Norway Dzhaganova, Altynshash - A/S-21/PV.8 Johnson, Hilde - A/S-21/PV.3 OAU Kenya Sumbeiywo, Elijah - A/S-21/PV.9 Kebe, Amadou - A/S-21/PV.9 Organization of the Islamic Conference Kuwait Abulhasan, Mohammad - A/S-21/PV.5 Lamani, Mokhtar - A/S-21/PV.9 Kyrgyzstan Pakistan Rysalieyv, Imankadyr - A/S-21/PV.5 Hashmi, Makhdoom Muhammad Javed - A/S-Latvia 21/PV.8 Priedkalns, Janis - A/S-21/PV.2 Palestine League of Arab States Abu Libdeh, Hasan - A/S-21/PV.7 Swedan, Daw - A/S-21/PV.9 Barghouti, Somaia - A/S-21/PV.8 Lesotho Ketso, L.V. - A/S-21/PV.4 Calderon, Leonor - A/S-21/PV.2 Liechtenstein Papua New Guinea Fritsche, Claudia - A/S-21/PV.8 Demas, Joseph - A/S-21/PV.6 Lithuania Paraguay Blinkeviciute, Vilija - A/S-21/PV.1 Saguier, Miguel - A/S-21/PV.6 Peru. Presidente Luxembourg Err, Lydie - A/S-21/PV.4 Fujimori, Alberto - A/S-21/PV.1 **Philippines** Madagascar Jaotody, Noeline - A/S-21/PV.2 Medalla, Felipe - A/S-21/PV.4 Malawi

Kropiwnicki, Jerzy – A/S-21/PV.1

Rubadiri, David - A/S-21/PV.7

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY -- 21ST SPECIAL SESSION -- 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES -- SUBJECTS

# POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

Portugal

Marques Amado, Luis - A/S-21/PV.7

Qatar

Al-Hajri, Ali - A/S-21/PV.9

Republic of Korea

Cha, Heung-bong - A/S-21/PV.8

Republic of Moldova

Hotineau, Vladimir - A/S-21/PV.5

Romania

Marinescu, Smona - A/S-21/PV.4

Russian Federation. Deputy Prime Minister

Matvienko, Valentina - A/S-21/PV.1

Saint Kitts and Nevis

Martin, Earl - A/S-21/PV.7

Saint Lucia

Flood-Beaubrun, Sarah - A/S-21/PV.7

Samoa

Telefoni, Misa - A/S-21/PV.2

Senegal

Sall, Ibrahima - A/S-21/PV.5

Singapore

Tamugi, Abdulla - A/S-21/PV.8

Slovakia

Magvasi, Peter - A/S-21/PV.7

Slovenia

Rop, Tone - A/S-21/PV.7

Solomon Islands

Fono, Fred - A/S-21/PV.7

South Africa

Kumalo, Dumisani - A/S-21/PV.1

Sovereign Military Order of Malta

Lindal, Hreinne - A/S-21/PV.9

Spain

Arias, Inocencio - A/S-21/PV.1

Sri Lanka

De Saram, John - A/S-21/PV.4

Sudan

Garang, Galwak - A/S-21/PV.3

Suriname

Mungra, Subhas - A/S-21/PV.5

Swaziland

Dlamini, Moses - A/S-21/PV.2

Sweden

Bergh, Lise – A/S-21/PV.6

Switzerland

Haug, Werner - A/S-21/PV.9

Syrian Arab Republic

Al-Sbei'i, Abdul - A/S-21/PV.7

Tajikistan

Alimov, Rashid - A/S-21/PV.8

Thailand

Wirasamban, Voravee – A/S-21/PV.7 The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia

The former rugoslav Republic of Macedonia

Calovski, Naste - A/S-21/PV.9

Togo

Pre, Simfeitcheou - A/S-21/PV.8

Trinidad and Tobago

Ramsaran, Manohar - A/S-21/PV.4

Tunisia

Hachani, Ali - A/S-21/PV.2

# POPULATION-DEVELOPMENT-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

Turkey

Durmus, Osman - A/S-21/PV.4

Turkmenistan

Ataeva, Aksoltan - A/S-21/PV.7

Uganda

Ssendaula, Gerald - A/S-21/PV.3

Ukraine

Chalyi, Olexander - A/S-21/PV.2

UN. General Assembly (21st special sess.: 1999).

President

Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) - A/S-21/PV.1

UN. Secretary-General

Annan, Kofi - A/S-21/PV.1

United Arab Emirates

Al-Mualla, Sheikh Humaid - A/S-21/PV.3

United Kingdom

Short, Clare - A/S-21/PV.2

United Republic of Tanzania

Malocho, Nassoro - A/S-21/PV.5

United States

Loy, Frank - A/S-21/PV.7

Uruguay

Pérez-Otermin, Jorge - A/S-21/PV.6

Uzbekistan

Vohidov, Alisher - A/S-21/PV.5

Vanuatu

Song Shem, Keiasipai – A/S-21/PV.9

Venezuela

Rojas Urbina, Yolanda – A/S-21/PV.8

Viet Nam

Tran Thi, Trung Chien - A/S-21/PV.5

Yemen

Al-Sindi, Mohamed - A/S-21/PV.9

Zambia. Vice-President

Tembo, Christon - A/S-21/PV.2

Zimbabwe

Hove, R.C. - A/S-21/PV.8

# UN. COMMISSION ON POPULATION AND DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS (Agenda item 5)

UN. Commission on Population and Development. Chairman

Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim (Bangladesh) – A/S-21/PV.1

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—AGENDA (Agenda item 7)

UN. General Assembly (21st special sess. : 1999). President

Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) - A/S-21/PV.1

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)

Argentiña

Carreras, Aldo - A/S-21/PV.9

Australia

March, Alan - A/S-21/PV.9

Bangladesh

Chowdhury, Anwarul Karim - A/S-21/PV.9

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 21ST SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SUBJECTS

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) (continued)

China

Zhang, Weiging - A/S-21/PV.9

Holy See

Reinert, James - A/S-21/PV.9

Iran (Islamic Republic of)

Zarie Zare, Mohammed - A/S-21/PV.9

Kuwait

Al Awdi, Bader - A/S-21/PV.9

Libyan Arab Jamahiriya

Elalous, Salah - A/S-21/PV.9

Malta

Saliba, George - A/S-21/PV.9

Morocco

Aouad, Abdelhamid - A/S-21/PV.9

Nicaragua

Padilla, Max - A/S-21/PV.9

Qatar

Al-Jahri, Ali - A/S-21/PV.9

Sudan

Rahmtalla, Mubarak - A/S-21/PV.9

UN. General Assembly. (21st special sess.: 1999). Vice-

President

Mra, Win (Myanmar) - A/S-21/PV.9

United Arab Emirates

Al-Hammadi, Hassan - A/S-21/PV.9

United States

Pollack, Margaret - A/S-21/PV.9

Yemen

Al-Dailmi, Ali - A/S-21/PV.9

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—WORK ORGANIZATION (Agenda item 6)

UN. General Assembly (21st special sess. : 1999). President

Opertti, Didier (Uruguay) - A/S-21/PV.1

# LIST OF DOCUMENTS

*NOTE*: Languages of corrigenda are indicated only when corrigenda are not issued in all six official languages. The information provided below is current as of the date this Index is submitted for publication.

#### PLENARY

#### General series

A/S-21/1
A/S-21/2 (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 1)
A/S-21/2/Add.1
A/S-21/2/Add.2
A/S-21/3
A/S-21/4
A/S-21/5
A/S-21/5/Add.1
A/S-21/5/Rev.1 (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 3)
A/S-21/6
A/S-21/7 (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 2)

#### **Verbatim Records**

A/S-21/PV.1 A/S-21/PV.2 A/S-21/PV.3 A/S-21/PV.4 A/S-21/PV.5 A/S-21/PV.7 A/S-21/PV.8 A/S-21/PV.8

#### Resolutions

A/RES/S-21/1 A/RES/S-21/2

#### Miscellaneous document

A/S-21/AC.1/L.1

#### SUPPLEMENTS TO OFFICIAL RECORDS

No. 1 A/S-21/2

Report of the Commission on Population and Development acting as the preparatory committee for the twenty-first special session of the General Assembly. - New York: UN, 1999.

iii, 14 p. - (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 1)
Photo-offset

No. 2 A/S-21/7

Resolutions and decisions adopted by the General Assembly during its twenty-first special session, 30 June-2 July 1999. - New York: UN, 2000. 23 p. - (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 2) Photo-offset

No. 3 A/S-21/5/Rev.1

Report of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole of the twenty-first special session of the General Assembly.

- New York: UN, 2000.

iii 28 n - (GAOR, 21st special sess

iii, 28 p. - (GAOR, 21st special sess., Suppl. no. 3) Photo-offset



# LIST OF RESOLUTIONS

A/RES/S-21/	<u>Title</u>	Meeting / Date, 1999 (A/S-21/PV)	<u>A. I.</u> <u>No.</u>	<u>Vote</u>
1	Credentials of representatives to the 21st special session of the General Assembly	7 / 2 July 99	3	without vote
2	Key actions for the further implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development	9 / 2 July 99	8	without vote







# SESSIONAL INFORMATION

The twenty-second special session of the General Assembly was held at United Nations Headquarters in New York. The session was declared open on Monday, 27 Sept: by the Temporary President, Theo-Ben Gurirab, Chairman of the delegation of Namibia. It was declared closed on Tuesday, 28 Sept. 1999.

A list of members of delegations to the session is contained in documents ST/SG/SER.C/L.601 and Add.1 (to be republished as *List of delegations* (GAOR 54th session)).

#### **OFFICERS**

President: Theo-Ben Gurirab (Namibia) was elected by acclamation at the 1st plenary meeting.

Vice-Presidents: Representatives of the following States were elected at the 2<sup>nd</sup> plenary meeting: Algeria, Bolivia, China, Congo, Côte d'Ivoire, Cuba, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, France, Grenada, Iceland, Iran (Islamic Republic of), Iraq, Lithuania, Monaco, Nigeria, Russian Federation, Seychelles, Tajikistan, Thailand, United Kingdom and United States.

## Credentials Committee

Chairman: Felipe Mabilangan (Philippines) was elected unanimously at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

Members: Representatives of the following
Member States were elected at the 1<sup>st</sup> plenary meeting:
Austria, Bolivia, China, Philippines, Russian Federation,
South Africa, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago and
United States.

#### General Committee

Chairman: Theo-Ben Gurirab (Namibia), President of the General Assembly.

# Disarmament and International Security Committee (First Committee)

Chairman: Raimundo González (Chile) was elected by acclamation at the 1st meeting.

# Special Political and Decolonization Committee (Fourth Committee)

Chairman: Sotirios Zachkeos (Cyprus) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

# Economic and Financial Committee

(Second Committee)

Chairman: Roble Olhaye (Djibouti) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

# Social, Humanitarian and Cultural Committee

(Third Committee)

Chairman: Vladimir Galuska (Czech Republic) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

## Administrative and Budgetary Committee

(Fifth Committee)

Chairman: Penny Wensley (Australia) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

#### Legal Committee (Sixth Committee)

Chairman: Phakiso Mochochoko (Lesotho ) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

#### Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole

Chairman: John Ashe (Antigua and Barbuda) was elected by acclamation at the 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

#### **RULES OF PROCEDURE**

The rules of procedure of the General Assembly, as amended up to 8 Oct. 1993 (A/520/Rev.15 and Amend. 1-2) and further amended by General Assembly resolution 48/264 of 29 July 1994, were in effect during the twenty-second special session.

#### RESOLUTIONS AND DECISIONS

Resolutions and decisions of the 22<sup>nd</sup> special session are collected in document A/S-22/11 (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 1). Resolutions and decisions are also listed in the Subject index under appropriate headings.

# **CHECK-LIST OF MEETINGS**

Plenary (Symbol A/S-22/PV.-)

Meeting	<u>Date, 1999</u>
1	27 Sept.
2	27 Sept.
3	28 Sept.
4	28 Sept.
5	28 Sept.



### **AGENDA**

NOTE: Subject headings under which documentation related to agenda items is listed in the Subject Index, appear in capital letters following the title of the item.

- Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Namibia (rule 30 of the rules of procedure).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>nd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)--OPENING
- Minute of silent prayer or meditation (rule 62).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>nd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)--PRAYER OR MEDITATION
- Credentials of representatives to the twenty-second special session of the General Assembly:
  - (a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee:
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>nd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999), CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE--MEMBERS
  - (b) Report of the Credentials Committee.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>rd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999). CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE--REPORTS
- 4. Election of the President (rule 31).
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22™ SPECIAL SESS. : 1999). PRESIDENT

- Report of the Commission on Sustainable Development acting as the preparatory body for the twenty-second special session of the General Assembly.
  - See UN. COMMISSION ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS
- 6. Organization of the session.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>nd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)--WORK ORGANIZATION
- 7. Adoption of the agenda.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22nd SPECIAL SESS.: 1999).-AGENDA
- Review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.
  - See SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT--DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES--PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994)
- Adoption of the final documents.
  - See UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22<sup>nd</sup> SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENTS



#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 22ND SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS - SUBJECT INDEX

# SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

#### Reports

A/S-22/4 Report on Meeting of representatives of donors and small island developing States, 24-26 February 1999 / Secretary-General.

Issued: 1 Sept. 1999.

A/S-22/9 Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 22nd special session, General Assembly.

Issued: 28 Sept. 1999.

A/S-22/9/Rev.1 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 3) Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 22nd special session, General Assembly.

Issued: 1999.

A/S-22/AC.1/L.1 Draft report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole

Issued: 27 Sept. 1999.

#### General documents

A/S-22/3 Note transmitting letter by the Director-General of FAO, to which is annexed a Ministerial Declaration on Agriculture in Small Island Developing States, adopted by a Special Ministerial Conference held at FAO, Rome on 12 Mar. 1999, and a Plan of Action on Agriculture in Small Island Developing States / Secretary-General.

A/S-22/5 Letter, 16 Aug. 1999, from the Marshall Islands transmitting the Majuro Statement on Climate Change adopted at the 1st Alliance of Small Island States Workshop on the Clean Development Mechanism of the Kyoto Protocol, Majuro, 14-16 July 1999.

A/S-22/6 Letter, 24 Sept. 1999, from Canada transmitting text which reflects the state of consultations on the question of a draft resolution on the Carribbean Sea as of 24 Sept. 1999, originally proposed for consideration by Guyana on behalf of the Group of 77, China and Mexico.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

A/S-22/PV.2 (27 Sept. 1999).

A/S-22/PV.3 (28 Sept. 1999).

A/S-22/PV.4 (28 Sept. 1999).

A/S-22/PV.5 (28 Sept. 1999).

At the 5th meeting, action on the draft resolution and draft decision in A/S-22/9 was as follows: draft resolution entitled "Declaration and state of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States", adopted without vote: resolution S-22/2; draft decision entitled "Letter dated 24 Sept. 1999 from the Permanent Representative of Canada to the UN addressed to the President of the General Assembly", adopted without vote: decision S-22/24.

# SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

#### Resolutions

A/RES/S-22/2 Declaration and state of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

Adopts the Declaration and the text entitled "State of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States" contained in the annex to the present resolution (Adopted without vote, 5th meeting, 28 Sept. 1999)

#### **UN-BUDGET CONTRIBUTIONS**

#### General documents

A/S-22/7 Letter, 24 Sept. 1999, from the Secretary-General reporting that 22 Member States are in arrears under the terms of Art. 19 of the Charter of the UN, and the minimum payments required from them to retain their right to vote.

### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the Assembly took note of the information contained in document A/S-22/7 that 22 Member States are in arrears in the payment of their financial contributions to the Organization under the terms of Art. 19 of the Charter.

# UN. COMMISSION ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-REPORTS (Agenda item 5)

# Reports

A/S-22/2 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 2). Report / Commission on Sustainable Development acting as Preparatory Body for the Special Session of the General Assembly for the Review and Appraisal of the Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

Issued: 1999.

A/S-22/2/Add.1 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 2A) Report: addendum / Commission on Sustainable Development acting as Preparatory Body for the Special Session of the General Assembly for the Review and Appraisal of the Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

Issued: 1999.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 22ND SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS - SUBJECT INDEX

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (21ST SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-RESOLUTIONS AND DECISIONS

#### Reports

A/S-22/11 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 1)
Resolutions and decisions adopted by the General
Assembly during its 22nd special session, 27 and 28
September 1999.
Issued: 2000.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-AGENDA (Agenda item 7)

#### General documents

A/S-22/1 Provisional agenda of the 22nd special session of the General Assembly to convene at the UN Headquarters on Monday, 27 Sept. 1999.

A/S-22/10 Agenda of the 22nd special session of the General Assembly, adopted at the 1st plenary meeting, 27 Sept. 1999.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, provisional agenda contained in document A/S-22/1 was adopted without vote: decision S-22/22.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CLOSING

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.5 (28 Sept. 1999).

At the 5th meeting, the President declared closed the 22nd special session of the General Assembly.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE—MEMBERS (Agenda item 3a)

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the members of the Credentials Committee, who served at the 54th regular session of the Assembly, were appointed to serve at the 22nd special session – namely Austria, Bolivia, China, Phillippines, Russian Federation, South Africa, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago and United States: decision S-22/11.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE—REPORTS (Agenda item 3b)

#### Discussion in the Credentials Committee

A/S-22/8 Report on the credentials of representatives to the 22nd special session of the General Assembly / Credentials Committee.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.4 (28 Sept. 1999).

At the 4th meeting, the draft resolution in A/S-22/8 was adopted without vote: resolution S-22/1.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-CREDENTIALS COMMITTEE-REPORTS (Agenda item 3b) (continued)

#### Resolutions

A/RES/S-22/1 Credentials of representatives to the 22nd special session of the General Assembly.

Approves the report of the Credentials Committee (A/S-22/8) (Adopted without vote, 5th plenary meeting, 28 Sept. 1999)

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)

#### Reports

A/S-22/9 Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 22nd special session, General Assembly. Issued: 28 Sept. 1999.

A/S-22/9/Rev.1 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 3) Report / Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole, 22nd special session, General Assembly. Issued: 1999.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.5 (28 Sept. 1999).

At the 5th meeting, action on the draft resolution and draft decision in A/S-22/9 was as follows: draft resolution entitled "Declaration and state of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States", adopted without vote: resolution S-22/2; draft decision entitled "Letter dated 24 Sept. 1999 from the Permanent Representative of Canada to the UN addressed to the President of the General Assembly", adopted without vote: decision S-22/24.

### Resolutions

A/RES/S-22/2 Declaration and state of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

Adopts the Declaration and the text entitled "State of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States" contained in the annex to the present resolution (Adopted without vote, 5th meeting, 28 Sept. 1999)

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—OPENING (Agenda item 1)

# Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

The 22nd special session of the General Assembly was declared open by the Temporary President, Theo-Ben Gurirab, Chairman of the delegation of Namibia.

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY – 22ND SPECIAL SESSION – 1999 INDEX TO PROCEEDINGS – SUBJECT INDEX

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—PRAYER OR MEDITATION (Agenda item 2)

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, members of the General Assembly observed a minute of silent prayer or meditation to mark the opening of the 22nd special session of the General Assembly.

A/S-22/PV.5 (28 Sept. 1999).

At the 5th meeting, the members of the General Assembly observed a minute of silent prayer or meditation.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—PRESIDENT (Agenda item 4)

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the President of the 54th regular session, Theo-Ben Gurirab (Namibia), was elected President of General Assembly at its 22nd special session by acclamation: decision S-22/12.

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—WORK ORGANIZATION (Agenda item 6)

#### Reports

A/S-22/2 (GAOR, 22nd special sess., Suppl. no. 2). Report / Commission on Sustainable Development acting as Preparatory Body for the Special Session of the General Assembly for the Review and Appraisal of the Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States.

Issued: 1999.

#### Discussion in plenary

A/S-22/PV.1 (27 Sept. 1999).

At the 1st meeting, the Assembly decided that the Vice-Presidents of the Assembly at its 54th regular session would serve in the same capacity at the 22nd special session: decision S-22/13; Assembly decided that the Chairmen of the Main Committees of the 54th regular session would serve in the same capacity at the 22nd special session: decision S-22/14; John Ashe (Antiqua and Barbuda) was elected Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole of the 22nd special session: decision S-22/15; draft decision II in A/S-22/2, entitled "Organizational arrangements for the 22nd special session of the General Assembly" was adopted without vote: decision S-22/21; the Assembly agreed that the Caribbean Conservation Association, the Pacific Concerns Resource Centre and the Pan African Movement may make statements in the debate in the Plenary: decision S-22/23.



# **INDEX TO SPEECHES**

# EXPLANATORY NOTE

The General Assembly permits certain petitioners to address the Committees in their personal capacity. In such cases, a triple asterisk (\*\*\*) appears in place of the corporate name/country affiliation in each section of the Index to speeches.



#### Alliance of Small Island States

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Malielegaoi, Tuilaepa Sailele Samoa. Prime Minister – A/S-22/PV.1

#### American Samoa

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tulafono, Togiola - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Anguilla

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hughes, Hubert – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Antiqua and Barbuda

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lewis, Patrick – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Argentina

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Vignaud, Juan Carlos - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Association of Caribbean States. Secretary-General

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Molina Duarte, Simón – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Australia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Downer, Alexander - A/S-22/PV.1

#### **Bahamas**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Bostwick, Janet - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Bahrain

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Al-Khalifa, Mohammed Bin Mubarak – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Bangladesh

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Azad, Abdus Samad - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Barbados. Deputy Prime Minister

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Miller, Billie – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Belarus

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Sychov, Alyaksandr - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Belgium

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Adam, André – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Belize. Deputy Prime Minister

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Briceño, John - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Bhutan

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Thinley, Jigmi – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Brazil

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Fonseca, Gelson – A/S-22/PV.1

#### **Burkina Faso**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ouedraogo, Youssouf - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Canada

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Minna, Maria – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Cape Verde. Prime Minister

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Veiga, Carlos – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Caribbean Community

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Carrington, Edwin - A/S-22/PV.5

# Caribbean Conservation Association. Executive Director

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Martin, Atherton – A/S-22/PV.5

#### China

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Wang, Guangya – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Colombia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Valdivieso, Alfonso – A/S-22/PV.4

# Commonwealth Secretariat. Secretary-General

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Anyaoku, Emeka - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Comoros

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) El-Amine, Souef Mohamed – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Croatia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Simonovic, Ivan - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Cuba

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Rodríguez Parrilla, Bruno - A/S-22/PV.3

# Cyprus. President

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Clerides, Glafcos - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Denmark

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Loi, Ellen - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Dominican Republic

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Lizardo, Magdalena – A/S-22/PV.1

#### **Ecuador**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Garcia de Larrea, Paulina – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Egypt

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Aboul Gheit, Ahmed – A/S-22/PV.1

#### El Salvador

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Castaneda-Cornejo, Ricardo - A/S-22/PV.3

#### **Equatorial Guinea**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Nsobeya Efuman, Santiago – A/S-22/PV.2

#### **European Commission**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Boselli, Luiqi – AVS-22/PV.5

#### **European Union**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
Hassi, Satu (Finland) – A/S-22/PV.1; A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Hassi, Satu (Finland) – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Fiji

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Naidu, Amraiya – A/S-22/PV.3

#### France

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Dejammet, Alain - A/S-22/PV.2

#### Gambia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Jagne, Baboucarr-Blaise – A/S-22/PV.4

## Germany

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Eid, Uschi – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Greece

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Gounaris, Elias – A/S-22/PV.1

#### Grenada

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Issac, Mark – A/S-22/PV.1

# Group of 77

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Jagdeo, Bharrat (Guyana, President) - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Guam

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Underwood, Robert - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Guatemala

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Rosenthal, Gert - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Guinea-Bissau

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Batista, Jose – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Guyana

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
Drayton, Alison – A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Drayton, Alison – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Haiti

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Longchamp, Fritz - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Honduras

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Flores Bermudez, Roberto - A/S-22/PV.1

#### India

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Singh, Jaswant - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Indonesia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Alatas, Ali – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Ireland

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Wallace, Danny - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Israel

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Gold, Dore – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Italy

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Martelli, Valentino – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Jamaica

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Mullings, Seymour - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Japan

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Satoh, Yukio – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Kazakhstan

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Arystanbekova, Akmara! – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Kiribati

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tekee, Kataaotika – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Lao People's Democratic Republic

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Kittikhoun, Alounkeo - A/S-22/PV.4

### Lesotho

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Thabane, Motsoahae - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Libyan Arab Jamahiriya

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Babaa, Isa Ayad – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Luxembourg

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Wurth, Hubert - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Madagascar

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Ratsifandrihamanana, Lila Hanitra - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Malaysia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Hasmy, Agam - A/S-22/PV.5

#### **Maldives**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Shafeeu, Ismail - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Malta

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Linati-Bosch, Jose – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Marshall Islands

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Yamamura, Hiroshi - A/S-22/PV.2

## Mauritius. Deputy Prime Minister

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Purryag, Rajkeswur - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Mexico

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Green, Rosario - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Micronesia (Federated States of). President

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Falcam, Leo Amy - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Monaco

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Boisson, Jacques Louis - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Mongolia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Enkhsaikhan, Jargalsaikhany – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Morocco

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Snoussi, Ahmed – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Mozambique

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Simao, Leonardo Santos – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Myanmar

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Aung, Win – A/S-22/PV.1

#### Namibia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Andjaba, Martin - A/S-22/PV.2

### Netherlands

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Pronk, Jan – A/S-22/PV.4

#### **New Zealand**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

McKinnon, Don - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Nicaragua

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ortega Urbina, Alfonso – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Nigeria

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Adamu, Hassan – A/S-22/PV.2

### Norway

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Lunde, Leiv - A/S-22/PV.2

#### Pacific Concerns Resource Centre

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tubanavau-Salabula, Losena – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Pakistan

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Aziz, Sartaj - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Palau. Vice-President

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Remengesau, Tommy – A/S-22/PV.1

#### **Palestine**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kaddoumi, Farouk - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Pan African Movement

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Karabary, Oomar - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Papua New Guinea

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Genia, Kilroy - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Peru

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tudela, Francisco – A/S-22/PV.2

#### **Philippines**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Siazon, Domingo - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Portugal

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Gama, Jaime - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Qatar

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Al-Nasser, Nassir - A/S-22/PV,2

#### Republic of Korea

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Lee, See-Young – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Romania

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Gorita, Ion – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Russian Federation

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tchoulkov, Nikolai – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Saint Kitts and Nevis

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Harris, Timothy – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Saint Lucia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Odlum, George - A/S-22/PV.1

#### Samoa

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
Slade, Tuiloma Neroni – A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Slade, Tuiloma Neroni – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Saudi Arabia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Shobokshi, Fawzi - A/S-22/PV.4

#### Senegal

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Baudin, Jacques – A/S-22/PV.3

### Singapore

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Jayakumar, Shanmugam – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Slovakia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Kukan, Eduard – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Slovenia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Türk, Danilo – A/S-22/PV.2

#### Solomon Islands

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kari, Hilda – A/S-22/PV.2

#### South Pacific Forum

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Levi, Noel – A/S-22/PV.5

#### Spain

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Arias, Inocencio – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Sri Lanka

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kadirgamar, Lakshman - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Sudan

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Khalil, Abdul Rahim - A/S-22/PV.2

## Suriname

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Snijders, Errol Glenn - AVS-22/PV.2

#### Sweden

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Linton, Hans – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Thailand

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Pitsuwan, Surin - A/S-22/PV.4

## The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Calovski, Naste – A/S-22/PV.4

#### Tonga

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tupou, Tu'ataumoepeau - A/S-22/PV.2

#### Trinidad and Tobago

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Maraj, Ralph – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Tunisia

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Hachani, Ali - A/S-22/PV.2

#### Turkey

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Vural, Volkan – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Uganda

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Okwir, Betty - A/S-22/PV.2

#### Ukraine

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Tarasyuk, Boris – A/S-22/PV.1

# UN. General Assembly (22nd Special sess. : 1999). Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole. Chairman

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING

ISLAND COUNTRIES—PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Ashe, John (Antigua and Barbuda) — A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
Ashe, John (Antigua and Barbuda) — A/S-22/PV.5

# UN. General Assembly (22nd special sess. : 1999). President

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Gurirab, Theo-Ben (Namibia) – A/S-22/PV.1 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)–CLOSING

Gurirab, Theo-Ben (Namibia) - A/S-22/PV.5

### **UN. Secretary-General**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Annan, Kofi – A/S-22/PV.1

#### **United Arab Emirates**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)
Samhan Al-Nuaimi, Mohammad – A/S-22/PV.3

#### United Kingdom. Parliament. House of Lords

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Amos, Valerie, Baroness - A/S-22/PV.3

#### United Republic of Tanzania

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Kikwete, Jakaya – A/S-22/PV.4

#### **United States**

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Hales, David - A/S-22/PV.5

Loy, Frank - A/S-22/PV.3

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)

Hales, David - A/S-22/PV.5

## United States Virgin Islands

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Corbin, Carlyle - A/S-22/PV.5

#### Vanuatu

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Leo, Clement - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Venezuela

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Pino, Norman - A/S-22/PV.3

#### Yemen. Deputy Prime Minister

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Ba-Jammal, Abdul-Qader – A/S-22/PV.3

#### Zimbabwe

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

Jokonya, T.J.B. - A/S-22/PV.4



#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 22ND SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Aboul Gheit, Ahmed (Egypt)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Adam, André (Belgium)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Adamu, Hassan (Nigeria)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Al-Khalifa, Mohammed Bin Mubarak (Bahrain)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Al-Nasser, Nassir (Qatar)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Alatas, Ali (Indonesia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT—DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES—PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

# Amos, Valerie, Baroness (United Kingdom. Parliament. House of Lords)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

#### Andjaba, Martin (Namibia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Annan, Kofi (UN. Secretary-General)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

# Anyaoku, Emeka (Commonwealth Secretariat. Secretary-General)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Arias, Inocencio (Spain)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Arystanbekova, Akmaral (Kazakhstan)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

# Ashe, John (Antigua and Barbuda) (UN. General Assembly (22nd Special sess. : 1999). Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole. Chairman)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Aung, Win (Myanmar)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Azad, Abdus Samad (Bangladesh)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

#### Aziz, Sartaj (Pakistan)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

# Ba-Jammal, Abdul-Qader (Yemen. Deputy Prime Minister)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

#### Babaa, Isa Ayad (Libyan Arab Jamahiriya)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 22ND SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Batista, Jose (Guinea-Bissau)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Baudin, Jacques (Senegal)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

#### Boisson, Jacques Louis (Monaco)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

#### Boselli, Luigi (European Commission)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Bostwick, Janet (Bahamas)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Briceño, John (Belize. Deputy Prime Minister)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

# Calovski, Naste (The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

#### Carrington, Edwin (Caribbean Community)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Castaneda-Cornejo, Ricardo (El Salvador)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

#### Clerides, Glafcos (Cyprus. President)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Corbin, Carlyle (United States Virgin Islands)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Dejammet, Alain (France)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Downer, Alexander (Australia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Drayton, Alison (Guyana)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
A/S-22/PV.5

#### Eid, Uschi (Germany)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### El-Amine, Souef Mohamed (Comoros)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

#### Enkhsaikhan, Jargalsaikhany (Mongolia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

# Falcam, Leo Amy (Micronesia (Federated States of). President)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Flores Bermudez, Roberto (Honduras)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY - 22ND SPECIAL SESSION - 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES - SPEAKERS

#### Fonseca, Gelson (Brazil)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Gama, Jaime (Portugal)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

## Garcia de Larrea, Paulina (Ecuador)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Genia, Kilroy (Papua New Guinea)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Gold, Dore (Israel)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

#### Gorita, Ion (Romania)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Gounaris, Elias (Greece)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Green, Rosario (Mexico)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

# Gurirab, Theo-Ben (Namibia) (UN. General Assembly (22nd special sess.: 1999). President)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1 UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—CLOSING A/S-22/PV.5

#### Hachani, Ali (Tunisia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV 2

# Hales, David (United States)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
A/S-22/PV.5

### Harris, Timothy (Saint Kitts and Nevis)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

#### Hasmy, Agam (Malaysia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Hassi, Satu (Finland) (European Union)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.1; A/S-22/PV.5

UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.: 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)

A/S-22/PV.5

## Hughes, Hubert (Anguilla)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

#### Issac, Mark (Grenada)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Jagdeo, Bharrat (Guyana. President) (Group of 77)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

#### Jagne, Baboucarr-Blaise (Gambia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Jayakumar, Shanmugam (Singapore)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Jokonya, T.J.B. (Zimbabwe)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Kaddoumi, Farouk (Palestine)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES--PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Kadirgamar, Lakshman (Sri Lanka)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.3

### Karabary, Oomar (Pan African Movement)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.5

### Kari, Hilda (Solomon Islands)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Khalil, Abdul Rahim (Sudan)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Kikwete, Jakaya (United Republic of Tanzania)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

# Kittikhoun, Alounkeo (Lao People's Democratic Republic)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Kukan, Eduard (Slovakia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Lee, See-Young (Republic of Korea)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Leo, Clement (Vanuatu)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Levi, Noel (South Pacific Forum)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Lewis, Patrick (Antigua and Barbuda)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Linati-Bosch, Jose (Malta)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Linton, Hans (Sweden)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Lizardo, Magdalena (Dominican Republic)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Loj, Ellen (Denmark)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Longchamp, Fritz (Haiti)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Loy, Frank (United States)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Lunde, Leiv (Norway)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

# Malielegaoi, Tuilaepa Sailele Samoa. Prime Minister (Alliance of Small Island States)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Maraj, Ralph (Trinidad and Tobago)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Martelli, Valentino (Italy)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

# Martin, Atherton (Caribbean Conservation Association, Executive Director)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### McKinnon, Don (New Zealand)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Miller, Billie (Barbados. Deputy Prime Minister)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Minna, Maria (Canada)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

# Molina Duarte, Simón (Association of Caribbean States. Secretary-General)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Mullings, Seymour (Jamaica)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Naidu, Amraiya (Fiji)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Nsobeya Efuman, Santiago (Equatorial Guinea)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.2

### Odlum, George (Saint Lucia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Okwir, Betty (Uganda)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Ortega Urbina, Alfonso (Nicaragua)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Ouedraogo, Youssouf (Burkina Faso)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Pino, Norman (Venezuela)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Pitsuwan, Surin (Thailand)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Pronk, Jan (Netherlands)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV 4

# Purryag, Rajkeswur (Mauritius. Deputy Prime Minister)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Ratsifandrihamanana, Lila Hanitra (Madagascar)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV 4

### Remengesau, Tommy (Palau. Vice-President)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Rodríguez Parrilla, Bruno (Cuba)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Rosenthal, Gert (Guatemala)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV 4

# Samhan Al-Nuaimi, Mohammad (United Arab Emirates)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Satoh, Yukio (Japan)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Shafeeu, Ismail (Maldives)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Shobokshi, Fawzi (Saudi Arabia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Siazon, Domingo (Philippines)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Simao, Leonardo Santos (Mozambique)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.2

### Simonovic, Ivan (Croatia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8)

A/S-22/PV.1

### Singh, Jaswant (India)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Slade, Tuiloma Neroni (Samoa)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8)
 A/S-22/PV.5
UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS.:
1999)-FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)
 A/S-22/PV.5

### Snijders, Errol Glenn (Suriname)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Snoussi, Ahmed (Morocco)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Sychov, Alyaksandr (Belarus)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Tarasyuk, Boris (Ukraine)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Tchoulkov, Nikolai (Russian Federation)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Tekee, Kataaotika (Kiribati)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Thabane, Motsoahae (Lesotho)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Thinley, Jigmi (Bhutan)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

# Tubanavau-Salabula, Losena (Pacific Concerns Resource Centre)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Tudela, Francisco (Peru)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Tulafono, Togiola (American Samoa)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Tupou, Tu'ataumoepeau (Tonga)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Türk, Danilo (Slovenia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Underwood, Robert (Guam)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.5

### Valdivieso, Alfonso (Colombia)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.4

### Veiga, Carlos (Cape Verde. Prime Minister)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Ager.da item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Vignaud, Juan Carlos (Argentina)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.1

### Vural, Volkan (Turkey)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Wallace, Danny (Ireland)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Wang, Guangya (China)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2

### Wurth, Hubert (Luxembourg)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.3

### Yamamura, Hiroshi (Marshall Islands)

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) A/S-22/PV.2



### SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) Alliance of Small Island States Malielegaoi, Tuilaepa Sailele Samoa. Prime Minister - A/S-22/PV.1 American Samoa Tulafono, Togiola - A/S-22/PV.5 Anguilla Hughes, Hubert - A/S-22/PV.5 Antigua and Barbuda Lewis, Patrick - A/S-22/PV.5 Argentina Vignaud, Juan Carlos - A/S-22/PV.1 Association of Caribbean States. Secretary-General Molina Duarte, Simón - A/S-22/PV.5 Australia Downer, Alexander - A/S-22/PV.1 Bahamas Bostwick, Janet - A/S-22/PV.4 Bahrain Al-Khalifa, Mohammed Bin Mubarak - A/S-22/PV.2 Bangladesh Azad, Abdus Samad - A/S-22/PV.4 Barbados. Deputy Prime Minister Miller, Billie - A/S-22/PV.2 Sychov, Alyaksandr - A/S-22/PV.3 Belgium Adam, André - A/S-22/PV.2 Belize. Deputy Prime Minister Briceño, John - A/S-22/PV.3 Thinley, Jigmi - A/S-22/PV.3 Brazil Fonseca, Gelson - A/S-22/PV.1 Burkina Faso Ouedraogo, Youssouf - A/S-22/PV.4 Canada Minna, Maria - A/S-22/PV.2 Cape Verde, Prime Minister Veiga, Carlos - A/S-22/PV.2 Caribbean Community Carrington, Edwin - A/S-22/PV.5 Caribbean Conservation Association. Executive Director Martin, Atherton - A/S-22/PV.5 China Wang, Guangya - A/S-22/PV.2 Colombia Valdivieso, Alfonso – A/S-22/PV.4 Commonwealth Secretariat, Secretary-General Anyaoku, Emeka - A/S-22/PV.5 Comoros El-Amine, Souef Mohamed - A/S-22/PV.3 Croatia Simonovic, Ivan - A/S-22/PV.1 Cuba Rodriguez Parrilla, Bruno - A/S-22/PV.3 Cyprus. President

Clerides, Giafcos - A/S-22/PV.1

Loj, Ellen - A/S-22/PV.3

Denmark

```
SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING
ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION
(1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)
   Dominican Republic
       Lizardo, Magdalena - A/S-22/PV.1
       Garcia de Larrea, Paulina - A/S-22/PV.2
   Egypt
       Aboul Gheit, Ahmed – A/S-22/PV.1
   El Salvador
       Castaneda-Cornejo, Ricardo – A/S-22/PV.3
   Equatorial Guinea
       Nsobeya Efuman, Santiago – A/S-22/PV.2
   European Commission
       Boselli, Luigi - A/S-22/PV.5
   European Union
       Hassi, Satu (Finland) ~ A/S-22/PV.1; A/S-22/PV.5
       Naidu, Amraiya - A/S-22/PV.3
   France
       Dejammet, Alain - A/S-22/PV.2
   Gambia
       Jagne, Baboucarr-Blaise - A/S-22/PV.4
   Germany
       Eid, Uschi - A/S-22/PV.2
   Greece
       Gounaris, Elias - A/S-22/PV.1
   Grenada
       Issac, Mark - A/S-22/PV.1
   Group of 77
       Jagdeo, Bharrat (Guyana. President) - A/S-22/PV.1
   Guam
       Underwood, Robert - A/S-22/PV.5
   Guatemala
       Rosenthal, Gert - A/S-22/PV.4
   Guinea-Bissau
       Batista, Jose - A/S-22/PV.5
   Guyana
       Drayton, Alison - A/S-22/PV.5
   Haiti
       Longchamp, Fritz - A/S-22/PV.3
   Honduras
       Flores Bermudez, Roberto - A/S-22/PV.1
   India
       Singh, Jaswant - A/S-22/PV.1
   Indonesia
       Alatas, Ali - A/S-22/PV.4
   Ireland
       Wallace, Danny - A/S-22/PV.3
   Israel
       Gold, Dore - A/S-22/PV.4
   Italy
       Martelli, Valentino - A/S-22/PV.3
   Jamaica
       Mullings, Seymour - A/S-22/PV.1
       Satoh, Yukio - A/S-22/PV.2
   Kazakhstan
       Arystanbekova, Akmaral - A/S-22/PV.4
   Kiribati
```

Tekee, Kataaotika - A/S-22/PV.4

Lao People's Democratic Republic Kittikhoun, Alounkeo – A/S-22/PV.4

### SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

Lesotho

Thabane, Motsoahae - A/S-22/PV.3

Libyan Arab Jamahiriya

Babaa, Isa Ayad - A/S-22/PV.2

Luxembourg

Wurth, Hubert - A/S-22/PV.3

Madagascar

Ratsifandrihamanana, Lila Hanitra - A/S-22/PV.4

Malaysia

Hasmy, Agam - A/S-22/PV.5

Maldives

Shafeeu, Ismail - A/S-22/PV.4

Malta

Linati-Bosch, Jose - A/S-22/PV.5

Marshall Islands

Yamamura, Hiroshi - A/S-22/PV.2

Mauritius. Deputy Prime Minister

Purryag, Rajkeswur - A/S-22/PV.5

Green, Rosario - A/S-22/PV.1

Micronesia (Federated States of). President

Falcam, Leo Amy - A/S-22/PV.1

Monaco

Boisson, Jacques Louis - A/S-22/PV.4

Mongolia

Enkhsaikhan, Jargalsaikhany - A/S-22/PV.2

Morocco

Snoussi, Ahmed - A/S-22/PV.3

Mozambique

Simao, Leonardo Santos - A/S-22/PV.2

Myanmar

Aung, Win - A/S-22/PV.1

Namibia

Andjaba, Martin - A/S-22/PV.2

Netherlands

Pronk, Jan - A/S-22/PV.4

New Zealand

McKinnon, Don - A/S-22/PV.3

Nicaragua

Ortega Urbina, Alfonso - A/S-22/PV.4

Adamu, Hassan - A/S-22/PV.2

Norway

Lunde, Leiv - A/S-22/PV.2

Pacific Concerns Resource Centre

Tubanavau-Salabula, Losena - A/S-22/PV.5

Pakistan

Aziz, Sartaj - A/S-22/PV.3

Palau. Vice-President

Remengesau, Tommy - A/S-22/PV.1

Palestine

Kaddoumi, Farouk - A/S-22/PV.1

Pan African Movement

Karabary, Oomar -- A/S-22/PV.5

Papua New Guinea

Genia, Kilroy - A/S-22/PV.1

Peru

Tudela, Francisco - A/S-22/PV.2

**Philippines** 

Siazon, Domingo - A/S-22/PV.3

### SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

Portugal

Gama, Jaime - A/S-22/PV.3

Al-Nasser, Nassir - A/S-22/PV.2

Republic of Korea

Lee, See-Young - A/S-22/PV.5

Romania

Gorita, Ion - A/S-22/PV.4

Russian Federation

Tchoulkov, Nikolai - A/S-22/PV.2

Saint Kitts and Nevis

Harris, Timothy - A/S-22/PV.2

Saint Lucia

Odlum, George - A/S-22/PV.1

Samoa

Slade, Tuiloma Neroni - A/S-22/PV.5

Saudi Arabia

Shobokshi, Fawzi - A/S-22/PV.4

Senegal

Baudin, Jacques - A/S-22/PV.3

Singapore

Jayakumar, Shanmugam - A/S-22/PV.3

Slovakia

Kukan, Eduard - A/S-22/PV.2

Slovenia

Türk, Danilo - A/S-22/PV.2

Solomon Islands

Kari, Hilda - A/S-22/PV.2

South Pacific Forum

Levi. Noel - A/S-22/PV.5

Spain

Arias, Inocencio - A/S-22/PV.4

Sri Lanka

Kadirgamar, Lakshman - A/S-22/PV.3

Sudan Khalil, Abdul Rahim - A/S-22/PV.2

Suriname

Snijders, Errol Glenn - A/S-22/PV.2

Sweden

Linton, Hans - A/S-22/PV.3

Thailand

Pitsuwan, Surin - A/S-22/PV.4

The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia Calovski, Naste - A/S-22/PV.4

Tupou, Tuʻataumoepeau -- A/S-22/PV.2

Trinidad and Tobago

Maraj, Ralph - A/S-22/PV.3

Tunisia Hachani, Ali - A/S-22/PV.2

Turkey Vural, Volkan - A/S-22/PV.3

Uganda Okwir, Betty - A/S-22/PV.2

Ukraine

Tarasyuk, Boris - A/S-22/PV.1

UN. General Assembly (22nd Special sess.: 1999). Ad

Hoc Committee of the Whole. Chairman

Ashe, John (Antigua and Barbuda) - A/S-22/PV.5

### GENERAL ASSEMBLY – 22ND SPECIAL SESSION – 1999 INDEX TO SPEECHES – SUBJECTS

# SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT-DEVELOPING ISLAND COUNTRIES-PROGRAMME OF ACTION (1994) (Agenda item 8) (continued)

UN. General Assembly (22nd special sess.: 1999).

President

Gurirab, Theo-Ben (Namibia) - A/S-22/PV.1

UN. Secretary-General

Annan, Kofi - A/S-22/PV.1

United Arab Emirates

Samhan Al-Nuaimi, Mohammad - A/S-22/PV.3

United Kingdom. Parliament. House of Lords

Amos, Vaterie, Baroness - A/S-22/PV.3

United Republic of Tanzania

Kikwete, Jakaya - A/S-22/PV.4

United States

Hales, David - A/S-22/PV.5

Loy, Frank - A/S-22/PV.3

United States Virgin Islands

Corbin, Carlyle - A/S-22/PV.5

Vanuatu

Leo, Clement - A/S-22/PV.3

Venezuela

Pino, Norman - A/S-22/PV.3

Yemen, Deputy Prime Minister

Ba-Jammal, Abdul-Qader - A/S-22/PV.3

Zimbabwe

Jokonya, T.J.B. - A/S-22/PV.4

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—CLOSING

UN. General Assembly (22nd special sess.: 1999).

President

Gurirab, Theo-Ben (Namibia) - A/S-22/PV.5

# UN. GENERAL ASSEMBLY (22ND SPECIAL SESS. : 1999)—FINAL DOCUMENT (Agenda item 9)

European Union

Hassi, Satu (Finland) - A/S-22/PV.5

Guyana

Drayton, Alison - A/S-22/PV.5

Samoa

Slade, Tuiloma Neroni – A/S-22/PV.5

UN. General Assembly (22nd Special sess.: 1999). Ad

Hoc Committee of the Whole. Chairman

Ashe, John (Antigua and Barbuda) - A/S-22/PV.5

**United States** 

Hales, David - A/S-22/PV.5



### LIST OF DOCUMENTS

NOTE: Languages of corrigenda are indicated only when corrigenda are not issued in all six official languages. The information provided below is current as of the date this Index is submitted for publication.

### PLENARY

### General series

# A/S-22/2 (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 2) A/S-22/2 (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 2A) A/S-22/3 A/S-22/3 A/S-22/4 A/S-22/5 A/S-22/6 A/S-22/7 A/S-22/8 A/S-22/9 A/S-22/9 A/S-22/9 A/S-22/10 A/S-22/10 A/S-22/11 (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 3) A/S-22/10 A/S-22/11 (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 1)

### Verbatim Records

A/S-22/PV.1 A/S-22/PV.2 A/S-22/PV.3 A/S-22/PV.4 A/S-22/PV.5

### Resolutions

A/RES/S-22/1 A/RES/S-22/2

### Miscellaneous document

A/S-22/AC.1/L.1

### SUPPLEMENTS TO OFFICIAL RECORDS

### No. 1 A/S-22/11

Resolutions and decisions adopted by the General Assembly during its twenty-second special session, 27 and 28 Sept. 1999. - New York: UN, 2000. 21 p. - (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no.1)

### No. 2 A/S-22/2

Report of the Commission on Sustainable Development acting as preparatory body for the special session of the General Assembly for the review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States. - New York: UN, 1999.

iii, 20 p. - (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 2)

### No. 2A A/S-22/2/Add.1

Addendum to the report of the Commission on Sustainable Development acting as preparatory body for the special session of the General Assembly for the review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States. - New York: UN, 1999.

iii, 16 p. - (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl. no. 2A)

### No. 3 A/S-22/9/Rev.1

Report of the Ad Hoc Committee of the Whole of the twenty-second special session of the General Assembly. - New York: UN, 1999.

iii, 24 p. - (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl.

iii, 24 p. - (GAOR, 22<sup>nd</sup> special sess., Suppl no. 3)



## LIST OF RESOLUTIONS

A/RES/S-22/	<u>Title</u>	Meeting / Date (A/S-22/PV)	<u>A.l.</u> <u>No.</u>	<u>Vote</u>
1	Credentials of representatives to the 22nd special session of the General Assembly	4 / 28 Sept. 99	3B	without vote
2	Declaration and State of progress and initiatives for the future implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States	5 / 28 Sept. 99	9	without vote